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Western Mourning Dove (Zenaidura macroura marginella) in 
Arkansas.--Ever since reading Mrs. Margaret M. Nice's most exhaustive 
and intensely interes•ng account of the nesting of the Western Mourning 
Dove at Norman, Oklahoma (Auk, Vol. 39, p. 457), I have been of the 
opinion that the Mourning Doves occurring in this locality might be 
referable to this sub-species, since Fayetteville is located only about 30 
miles east of the Oklahoma line. Recently I submitted three males in 
breeding plumage, collected March 29, 31, and May 27, 1926, to Dr. Harry 
C. Oberholser of the Biological Survey for identification and he found 
them to be Western Mourning Doves. Heretofore all the Mourning 
Doves of the State have been considered to be the eastern form and it is 

possible that the Mourning Doves in the eastern part of the State are the 
eastern sub-species. Much work remains to be done in establishing the 
sub-specific status of many other birds occurring in the State.--ALBERT 
LANO, Fayetteville, Arkansas. 

Turkey Vulture in Connecticut.--A male Turkey Vulture was sent 
to me in the flesh on May 14, 1927, which was shot the previous day at 
East River, Connecticut, a place about eighteen miles east of New Haven 
and four or five miles back from Long Island Sound. It was a bird about 
a year old, the skin of the head having only a slight tinge of red. It had 
been feeding on some dead chickens. The occurrence of the Turkey Vul- 
ture in Connecticut is of sufficient rarety to make it worth while recording, 
and the skin was deposited in the Peabody Museum of Yale University where 
there is another skin of a Connecticut killed bird. (April 20, 1882, North 
Stonington.) The last record I know about is a bird killed in Danbury, 
May 19, 1902. There are 17 records prior to this one beginning in 1853.- 
HENRY H. TOWNSHEND• New Ha•en, Conn. 

The Duck Hawk in Guiana.--The late H. Kirke Swarm (A Synopsis 
of the Accipitres, Part IV) does not mention northern South America in 
the range of any of the American forms of the Peregrine Falcon, although 
evidence of the presence of the species in that region is not altogether 
wanting. 

In 1922 I received from Surinam a Peregrine taken on April 19 of that 
year on the Kwatta road near Paramaribo, Dutch Guiana. The bird was 
identified by Mr. James L. Peters of the Museum of Comparative Zoology 
as belonging to the southern form, Falco peregrinus cassini Sharpe, sup- 
posed to be smaller and darker and to have more extensive black markings 
on the sides of the face than the northern bird, Falco peregrinus anatum 
Bonaparte. The specimen was in almost fully adult plumage, but with 
the under parts still streaked with black. Its wing measurement, 354 min., 
would indicate that the bird was a female. Undoubtedly it was a migrant 
from the south. 

Another example from Surinam is known. Among the birds sent by 
August Kappler to the Museum at Stuttgart we find listed Falco peregrinus 


